MINUTES OF LRRHAA COMMITTEE MEETING on Monday 4th of July 2016 at 7.30pm at the allotments 
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1. Apologies: Terry Pike (Committee member), Mr Khimding (Nepalese Representative).  The Chair welcomed Lorin as the new Secretary, thanked her for taking on the task, asked members to speak slowly with relevance to topic under discussion and wished her luck in keeping up with the verbal badinage prevalent at Committee meetings. After a round suitable refreshment the meeting commenced.

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 25th April 2016 were read and agreed.

3. Matters Arising:

a. Bank Account signatories and electronic payment. The Treasurer advised that a cash card is superfluous to current requirements. It was agreed that an account with two signatories need be set up only if and when required by a future application for a lottery or council grant.

b. The Abberbury Fence issue has been resolved by Phil.

c. Maintenance record. The Chair re-iterated that work with any machinery, i.e. ride-on mower, mower, strimmer or hedge trimmer, must be recorded in the hardback record book, even if only topping up oil. Nick Brooks informed the Committee that he would no longer undertake any maintenance. 

d. Matting. John Garne Way Association has declined The Chair’s offer of surplus plastic matting at the modest sum of £50. 

4. Update and Financial State: The Treasurer presented healthy interim accounts, with rents up £114 due to “re-lets” and strimmer contributions already at £80 against a budget for the year of £50. Water is a concern amongst expenditures, having already far exceeded half the budget of £600. Although guidelines for watering appear on the website and have been posted in the past, Arnold volunteered to prepare another notice for display. The Chair exhorted committee members to have a word with anyone watering excessively or at inappropriate times. Finally, it was agreed that in future all payments from the shop, including the intial loan repayment of £480 made last year, should be allocated to the Capital Replacement Pot.

5. Small strimmer and solar charging: This issue was kicked into the long grass. Andrew is to investigate the possibility of obtaining a solar inverter in order to be able to re-charge the battery of an electric strimmer, though it is still moot whether a lighter-weight electric strimmer would survive the LRRHAA for long. In an aside, Arnold advised that he would look into the repair of the light switch in the shop.

6. Water project and lower water line (plots 15 – 1): The committee discussed a proposal to replace the pipe to the lower plots with larger-bore pipe to improve flow, to upgrade all three lines with individual stopcocks and to alter the pipe to the loo so that it can be used in winter when the irrigation lines are turned off.  Phil would produce a technical spec so that a grant application can be made by the Chair.

7. OCC grant: See para 6. 

8. Allotment Competition & Brewster Cup:  Further to the notes for April 25th, the Chair advised that judges making an initial visit were impressed by what they saw. As to the Brewster Cup, the Chair suggested a team have a walk-around in late July/early August to choose the winner for best plot against the criteria presented at the last AM.

9. Water catchment: Colin is to chase up shed-holders who have not responded to initial warnings about inadequate catchment facilities.

10. Under-utilised plots: Paul and Colin have written to members whose plots are not being worked under the three-strikes-you’re-out eviction policy.

11.  Rent demands go out in late July/early August. Arnold confirmed that payment via bank transfer is preferable to other methods. Paul made a related plea for information on anyone who may be giving up a plot, as he is not always forewarned. The list of members needs to be kept as up-to-date as possible not only for rent demands/collection, but to ensure that departing members return keys.
12. AOB:

· September 11 is the date of the annual party, which Pearl has agreed to organise.
· The next newsletter will go out with the rent letters.
· The council has been asked to check the shed on plot 9 for asbestos. 

· After some discussion about the strip of land bordering Andrew’s plot, the Chair advised that it could occasionally be used as a car park, but that adequate access to the plot must be maintained for mowing and Andrew’s oversized barrow. 

13. The next meeting is planned for 5th September in the Community Centre. 
